NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING TUESDAY, DECEMBER 12, 2017

ATTENDANCE: Council members present – President Charles B. King, Vice-President Jane Gore, Councilmember Alisha Jacoba and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Council member not present – Councilmember Arthur Omberg. Also in attendance – Town Manager Scott Rudd, Utility Manager Sean Cassiday, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, Police Chief Ben Seastrom and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young.

COUNCIL BUSINESS – 10:30am

1) CALL TO ORDER by President King at 10:31am.

2) CLAIMS

Clerk-Treasurer Young presented a claim for the donated monies that came to the Town. The funds were donated to purchase food and clothing vouchers for needy families this Christmas. This program replaced the Shop with the Cop program. They purchased 250 gift cards totaling \$5,350.00 at Walmart that are limited to purchasing food and clothing.

Councilmember Jacoba made a motion to approve the claim from Walmart in the amount of \$5,350.00. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

3) 2018 WATER AND SEWER BUDGETS

Utility Manager Cassiday advised that Clerk-Treasurer Young worked very hard on helping them to get the correct numbers put into these budgets. Clerk-Treasurer Young noted that the Council had hired Umbaugh and Associates to breakdown the budget in several smaller categories. Discussion.

Clerk-Treasurer Young reported that they are able to fund the water and sewer budgets and are also under on both budgets. She advised that they need Council's approval of the budgets and then the sewer budget information will be submitted to Rural Development as they have loans with them.

Vice-President Gore asked about expansion. Utility Manager Cassiday talked about the future need to expand the wastewater treatment plant due to growth in the Town. He noted in the next five years the treatment plant could be at 85% capacity and that is without the addition of the Brown County Sewer District to their system. Discussion.

Councilmember Rudd made a motion to approve the 2018 water and sewer budgets. Councilmember Jacoba seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

4) ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE COUNCIL

President King commented that he thinks they have a problem with grease traps in Town, he doesn't think many of them are adequate and causing them trouble. He suggested they come up with new requirements or find a way to enforce the current rules. Utility Manager Cassiday advised the Health Department does the grease trap inspections and reports to him the status of the traps. He advised they can make a facility install a grease trap but they can't enforce how they are cleaned and how often they are cleaned. Discussion. Utility Manager Cassiday offered to do some research into this issue.

President King talked about lights, specifically flashing lights. President King advised if everyone decided to have flashing lights it would look like Vegas. He asked the Council if this is something they

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING DECEMBER 12, 2017

want to address before it gets out of hand. Discussion. Utility Manager Cassiday will review the lighting ordinance and research the enforcement.

ADJOURNMENT

Councilmember Rudd made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Jacoba seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. President King adjourned the meeting at 11:04am.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 12-12-17 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K.

President Charles B. King

vice President Jane Gore

Councilmenter Alisha Jacoba

Councilmember Arthur Omberg

Councilmember Dave Rudd